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Dear Agent / Landlord,
Xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

                                                                                                               1 September 2016

Re: Voluntary Code of practice on Letting Boards in Durham City
I am writing to give you formal notice of the County Council intention to continue with the operation of a voluntary code of conduct on the display of letting boards in Durham City.

The Code has been amended this year to operate from 1st October 2016 until 31st March 2017, and restricts the number of boards by a single company as ONE per street. 
The Voluntary Code was introduced in November 2011 after the Council’s consultation in December 2010 involving representatives of local resident groups and the local agents operating at the time. The code introduced a series of measures that intended to limit the umber of boards on individual properties and to limit the time of year they are displayed, their shape, size and location within stipulated streets of the City of Durham Conservation Area. 

Since the introduction of the code, the Council continued to monitor the affected areas and to do ongoing work through out this period, including consulting with other authorities who have experienced the same issues as Durham, as an attempt to ensure where possible that the Code does work.  

However despite these efforts the request for a Regulation 7 to be made to the Secretary of State has remained a major issue which the Council, which may be an option to seriously contemplate to resolve the continued concern of excessive adverts relating to student properties in Durham City. This is likely to be through the request for a Direction under regulation 7 of the Town and Country  Planning ( Control of Advertisement ) Regulations which will result in a tighter control of the display of Advert Boards relating to student let properties, and failure to comply leading to instigation of legal action involving prosecutions and fines on the offenders.
All the known parties involved in the business of student let properties in the Durham City Area have been sent a copy of this letter, and any comments relating to this matter are welcome, preferably prior to 1 October 2016, the date the Code becomes effective.

May I take the opportunity to thank you in advance and in anticipation of your full cooperation with the attempt of the operation of a Voluntary advert Code operating in Durham City to control the detrimental impact of excessive adverts, often unauthorised, in the afor mentioned area.
Yours sincerely
Pamela Glaister
Senior Planning Enforcement Officer 
Regeneration and Economic Development 
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